



BRITISH CANOEING SPRINT RACING COMMITTEE

DATE: Monday 25th April 2022
TIME: 20.00. Zoom On-line meeting

Attended:

Committee members: Tim Scott [TS] (Chair), Alice Murphy [AM], Cathy Wynne [CW], Hannah Brown [HB], Ian Wynne [IW], Ivan Lawler [IL], Louise Clive [LC], Paul Dimmock [PD], Peter Gorman [PG] Philip Miles [PM], Margaret Chapman [MC] SCA Rep.

Others: Anna Gray [AG] (BC)

Item No: **Minutes**

1 Apologies: Malcolm Johnson [MJ] (SRC) Tom Power [TP] CanW Rep and Keir Worth [KW] (BC).

2 Declaration of Interests: No additional declaration of interests received.

3 Approval of the last SRC meeting Minutes:

With no comments or changes being raised to the Minutes circulated prior to the meeting, TS proposed the minutes be approved.

Agreed:

4 Matters arising from SRC Minutes not on the agenda:

24/01/22 Local and Regional subgroup update: MC

The subgroup is attempting to collate a list of current local club sprint events which are or may be held this year. No regional (level 2) events currently being planned. There is no co-ordinated calendar of club sprint events as many small events are only shared locally not nationally.

BUCS update: AG

BUCS have provided more forms and paperwork to be completed, for the process to move forward. The subgroup will meet next week to review the questions for the next stage.

ACTIONS: AG+TS+CW

5 Treasurer's Report: LC

a) Update report:

Review of SRC current spending, planned expenditure for this year, plus income, BC grant and profit from handbooks sales.

- i) The provision of upgrading the K4s' for use at the regattas, requires further research and discussion; to be followed up at another meeting.
- ii) Live streaming also to be discussed further at another meeting.

b) Goal 3 – Develop training opportunities for Volunteers and Coaches:

SRC 2022 ITO International Nomination Update: CW

- i) Summary of appointments and budget costs: CW is pleased to be able to report that all our canoe sprint ITOs had received at least one appointment to a major international this year. The summary also included an explanation of who will fund the various expenses. An estimate of the SRC costs to support the ITO was within the figure allowed in the Budget.
- ii) ITO Seminar and Exam application and budget cost: British Canoeing had submitted on behalf of the SRC one application for a candidate to attend the training Seminar and the ITO exam. Waiting to hear if this had been accepted for the Seminar being held at Poznan during the World Cup 2. The estimated cost to fund this, is within the allowance made in the Budget.



BRITISH CANOEING SPRINT RACING COMMITTEE

Item No:

Minutes cont.

c) Goal 6 – Develop Paddlers, over the long term:

SRC funding support of Selected Athletes for international events: TS

Following much debate both at this meeting and at previous meetings, a criteria and philosophy was reached for allocating the SRC funding subsidy of selected non programme athlete for major internationals. The SRC funding support will have two elements.

i) SRC support for non-funded Under 23 and Junior athletes to attend European and World Championships.

ii) A retrospective subsidy based on performance at World Championships, for Senior, Under 23 and Junior non-funded athletes. To recognise and celebrate achievement. The detailed criteria for the retrospective subsidy will be formulated by email following the meeting.

Agreed: Action: HB+TS

d) Proposal for a joint subsidy for JDS Camp. TS

TS requested the SRC support the funding of a JDS Camp, along with the MRC and Talent programme as an equal share of costs (£200).

Agreed:

e) Application from the loan of the SRC's K4 Rockets:

An application for the SRC's K4 Rockets to be used at Nottingham Kayak Club on the 14th May.

Agreed:

6 Goal 2 – Clearly defined, competitive, exciting, well attended National Regattas:

a) Regatta Committee update: PC:

A written report circulated prior to the meeting provided feedback from the April regatta and planning for the June regatta. RC are particularly short of volunteers for the June regatta and ask the SRC to assist in circulating the request for more help. **Agreed:** The event shedule for the June regatta was presented for the SRC approval. **Agreed:**

b) National Regatta subgroup progress report: GW

A draft report had been circulated for members information; any questions or comments to be emailed direct to GW after the meeting.

7 Goal 4 – Increase, media profile and engagement with paddling community

a) SRC Website redevelopment: Held over to next meeting

b) Live streaming: Held over to next meeting

8 Chair's Report: TS Held over to next meeting

9 Date for future SRC Committee Meetings:

Wednesday 15th June @ 8.00pm

And

Monday 18th July @ 8.00pm

Meeting finished at: 10.05